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Dr. Sharon Dawes called the meeting to order at 8:32 AM and welcomed committee members. The committee again agreed that following the meeting a formal letter would be sent to NSF with observations and suggestions (copy attached). Dr. Dawes, extended a warm welcome to two new members of the committee, Dr. Mort Rahimi from Northwestern University and Dr. Wendy Baldwin from the University of Kentucky.

Office of Budget Finance and Award Management Updates

Mr. Tom Cooley covered the FY 2003 close-out and provided findings from it.  Appropriations began in February, so it was a tough year and we saw many increases in proposals and actions.  NSF received over 40,000 proposals and performed over 55,000 actions, including declinations.  These numbers are both up by over 33 percent since 2000, and one out of every four proposals received is supported.  

Mr. Cooley discussed the NSF Strategic Plan for FY 2003 – 2008 and the new goal (Organizational Excellence).  He stressed that the value is not in the individual entities (People, Ideas, Tools, Organizational Excellence) but in the synergy that operates and must be maintained among the first three and Organizational Excellence.

Mr. Cooley next discussed the President’s Management Agenda Scorecard and NSF’s status.  Currently, NSF has two “green lights” in the Expanding E-government and Financial Performance Categories.  
Office of Information and Resource Management Updates

Mr. Anthony Arnolie gave an update on Human Capital Management, noting the Booz Allen Hamilton, NSF-wide joint task force.  Senior management officials are currently reviewing the Human Capital Management plan, and he hopes to have the final plan by the end of 2003. The Human Capital Management Plan also includes change to a competency-based performance review, as opposed to the current task-based model. 

Mr. Arnolie spoke about the HRM Business Process Reengineering effort, and stated that much of what the Workload Analysis Survey reveals will affect HRM and strategic initiatives.

Mr. Arnolie gave an update on the NSF Academy, noting that the reporting structure has been shifted so the Academy reports directly to him. Technology updates followed the Academy report, with discussions on FastLane, eJacket Phase III (an expanded update was given by Mr. George Strawn), the Federal Personnel and Payroll System Conversion, eTravel, the Print-on-Demand Program and Grants.gov.  Proposed FastLane enhancements include, by the third quarter of FY 2004, submitting letters of intent and revising award budgets.

Mr. Arnolie mentioned that the payroll system is on schedule to be migrated to the Department of Interior’s by March 2004.  There were unexpected costs and some resource requirements, and the system is being developed to ensure that the systems converge without losing any data.

Lastly, Mr. Arnolie introduced to two new staff members, Ms. Patricia Bryant, the new Deputy Director for DAS and Ms. Susan Whitney, the new Labor Relations Officer in HRM.

Chief Information Officer Updates

Dr. George Strawn announced that 95 percent of NSF staff and contractors had completed the annual Security Awareness Training.  He noted that in the future, the training will be more tailored to NSF.

Dr. Strawn went on to discuss the Federal Information Security Management Act (FISMA) report, which requires NSF to state what it does and what it plans to do in the area of information security.  It was submitted to the Office of Management and Budget at the end of FY 2003. 

Dr. Strawn next covered the security certification and accreditation of NSF’s major systems and applications and all but one were completed in FY 2003 – the Office of Polar Programs (OPP).  Unfortunately, OPP fell victim to the NACHI virus in the South Pole as well as here at NSF.  Fortunately, no critical information was lost. As a result of this attack, two networks, one for inside the building and one for outside the building have been created. 

Positive news for the eJacket Phase III was announced by Dr. Strawn.  NSF has received permission to not save any paperwork on declinations. This could amount to a 70 percent reduction in paper saved over previous years and serve as a major boost for automation. Innovations in information technology are helping with the workload.

Mr. Strawn shared information about the Public Library of Science (PLoS) and the potential it could have for open access of scientific literature.  In the same vein, he also discussed eBooks and how they could help with the proposal review process.
Status Reports

Review by National Academy of Public Administration. Dr. Jake Barkdoll presented the status of NAPA’s review of NSF’s organizational and program structure, priority-setting processes, personnel practices related to temporary employees (specifically, rotators), and the role of the National Science Board.  NAPA has kept close touch with the Business Analysis study in addition to its own review. 

Large Facilities Project. Dr. Mark Coles described the role of the Deputy Director for Large Facility Projects and his responsibility for internal and external requests.  Dr. Coles provided an update on the “Large Facilities Management and Oversight Guide” that was completed at the end of July 2003.  It is intended to be a “living” document and will provide guidance and best practices.  

NSTC Subcommittee on Research Business Models. Dr. Geoff Grant provided an update on the Research Business Models Subcommittee of the Committee on Science, National Science and Technology Committee (NSTC).  The Research Business Models’ purpose is to make an assessment of the future of science and research. Dr. Grant described the three workgroups (Common Practices Among Agencies; Alignment of Funding Mechanisms with Scientific Opportunities; and Appropriate Costs of Research Enterprise:  determination, recovery, accountability) and the responses received to the Federal Register notice that was published. 

Award Management and Oversight Discussion

Ms. Mary Santonastasso and Ms. Donna Fortunat, both from BFA, lead a two-part focused discussion on the current status of Award Management and Oversight at NSF. The first part of the presentation, led by Ms. Santonastasso, provided the Introduction and Context, and Ms. Fortunat led the second part of the presentation, Aligning for Organizational Excellence, which focused on a proposed  reorganization of BFA. 

In setting the context, Ms. Santonastasso highlighted a number of accomplishments: 

· Informed from its experience with the FY 2002 pilot program, BFA established a formal Award Monitoring and Business Assistance Program (AMBAP) in FY 2003.  

· BFA site visited 32 awardee institutions with 1,351 active awards representing $700 million in NSF support.  

· The new award-monitoring program is documented in the Award Monitoring and Business Assistance Program Guide.   

The proposed reorganization of BFA presented by Ms. Fortunat would combine major functional areas currently in DGA and DACs to create a 5th BFA division – the Division of Institution and Award Support.  Ms. Fortunat described three desired outcomes from this proposed realignment:

· Focus monitoring, oversight, grants policy & eSystems in a single award support division.
· Enhance business process leadership functions in award divisions.

· Increase overall level of service to Program Directorates & Offices.

Following these presentations, Mr. Phong Dinh of IBM Business Consulting Services provided an overview of how IBM is approaching the assessment of post-award management at NSF, which NSF recently contracted with IBM to undertake.

Business Analysis Discussion

Mr. Abe Zwany of Booz Allen Hamilton (BAH) opened the presentation by providing a project overview.  BAH is looking at three key areas – Business Processes (BP), Tools and Technologies (TT) and Human Capital (HC).  He indicated that NSF is planning for the future.  Nothing is broken at this time.  However, with the expected budget increases over the coming years, the agency is assessing what, if anything, at NSF should be changed and if change is required, whether that change should be incremental or radical.

The project is currently moving into the design phase.  To date, BAH has provided NSF with a Project Plan, Current Environment Assessment and a Business Framework Assessment.  BAH has also provided initial versions of a Human Capital Management Plan and a Technologies and Tools Implementation Plan / Enterprise Architecture.  Major activities highlighted in the presentation included:

· The survey of Principal Investigators that BAH had conducted.  

· Analysis of the NSF computing environment.

· NSF’s Human Capital Baseline and plans for development / implementation of a competency-based HR system.

· Criteria for assessing potential future business models (increase responsiveness, drive excellence, promote agility, build workforce, foster innovation and reinforce core values).

Discussion with Dr. Joe Bordogna

Dr. Bordogna joined the committee and thanked them for doing a critical job and helping NSF to grow.  He stated that NSF needed the BOAC to challenge us and to help us.  In his remarks, he highlighted the importance of the Business Analysis and the NAPA review, and how the changing nature of science and engineering is central to NSF’s thinking about new business models.

Committee Discussion

The meeting adjourned at 5:27 pm.
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